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WRITTEN TESTIMONY 
 

Senate Bill 30- State Finance and Procurement - Appropriation 
Reductions (Board of Public Works Budget Reduction 

Clarification Act) 

Budget and Taxation Committee  
January 21, 2021 

 
SUPPORT 

 
Background: SB30 clarifies the legal authorization of the Governor, with the 
approval of the Board of Public Works (BPW), to reduce a certain 
appropriation approved in the State operating budget by no more than 25% of 
the total appropriation for any line item in any fiscal year. It would also 
increase the number of business days from three to ten that BPW must wait and 
publish a notice before approving a proposed reduction.  
 
Written Comments: The Baltimore Jewish Council (BJC) represents that 
Associated Jewish Community Federation of Baltimore and all of its agencies 
and programs. Several Associated agencies, including Jewish Community 
Services and Comprehensive Housing Assistance Inc. receive program funding 
in the State operating budget. Our agencies would not be able to help as many 
needy clients, if not for the support of the State. When planning annual 
budgets, our agencies take into account their State funding. Currently BPW can 
reduce budget funding by 25% each time the Governor requests, and BPW 
approves, a budget reduction. This type fiscal uncertainty makes it difficult for 
grantees to properly budget. By limiting this power to 25% of the total 
appropriation, our social service organizations can better plan how to use their 
funding for the clients they serve.  
 
SB30 would also help the BJC and the organizations we represents by giving 
us more time to form a response and advocate against proposed cuts by 
increasing the amount of notice days from three to ten business days. Since 
BPW meets on Wednesdays, the notification is required on Friday. Having 
only a three business days’ notice is hard enough to have time to organize a 
response to proposed cuts, but it is even more challenging for the BJC because 
we is a Jewish organization and can’t communicate with the Governor or other 
members of BPW on Shabbat. The additional days will help all organizations 
that have funding in the State operating budget but is especially important to 
the BJC because of our religious observance.  
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With this in mind, the Baltimore Jewish Council urges a favorable report on 
SB30. 

 
The Baltimore Jewish Council, a coalition of central Maryland Jewish organizations and 

congregations, advocates at all levels of government, on a variety of social welfare, economic and 
religious concerns, to protect and promote the interests of the Associated Jewish Community 

Federation of Baltimore, its agencies and the Greater Baltimore Jewish community. 
 


